The Therapist’s Corner
Coping with Holiday Stress
As the song says, “it’s the most wonderful time of the year…”  Parties, food, drinking, staying up late, and getting gifts. Sounds like fun. It should be fun. We all know, though, that’s not always the case as the holidays can also be a time of considerable stress. Travel, crowds, unpredictable weather, the expense of gift giving, and a myriad of responsibilities and expectations are just some of the factors which can turn this into the most exacerbating time of the year. It’s important to recognize the strain the holiday season can cause, and to consider healthy ways of coping. This year, perhaps unlike any other in recent memory, may be especially trying given this difficult economic time. Sure, expensive gifts are nice, but let’s not forget something we’ve all heard thousands of times before: it’s the thought that counts.  If you think about enjoyable holidays in the past, you probably remember the time spent with others more than you do the actual gifts you may have received. And what about those holiday cards? I have nothing against this tradition; I just think it’s wise to be realistic with your time. I know email doesn’t feel the same, but many websites offer free cards, and they’re easy to customize in ways that are both personable and creative.
Staying healthy is probably the most important of all coping strategies, and this doesn’t have to be difficult. Moderation is the key, especially with food, and alcohol consumption. It’s also important to get enough sleep, and to not completely forego whatever exercise routine you have engaged in regularly during the rest of the year. This is also the perfect time to practice your skills at saying “no.” There’s no need to go to every party, or to buy everyone a gift. If ever there was a time to cut back, this year would be it. 

One of the most difficult aspects of the holidays can be feelings of loneliness. We all see images of happy family gatherings and parties on TV, in the movies, and in magazines, but what if you don’t have that? It may be helpful to plan ahead and schedule time with friends, attend community or religious events, or perhaps to give the very special gift of volunteering for an organization which may be especially meaningful to you.
Lastly, don’t forget to see the lights of Redwood Shores. Many of our neighbors are wonderfully creative with their decorations, and best of all, it doesn’t cost anything to take a look.

Happy Holidays to all.
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